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Office of the Yukon Information and Privacy Commissioner
Suite 201 - 211 Hawkins Street
Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 1X3

Attention: Registrar
Dear Sirs / Mesdames:

Re: Health Information Privacy and Management Act
Complaint File HIP17-081

This is the response of the Yukon Hospital Corporation (“YHC”) to the Consideration Report dated
March 16, 2018 in File HIP17-081 (the “Consideration Report”).

Objections to the Consideration Report

1. Burden of Proof on Necessity

YHC wishes to formally record its objection to the finding made by the Information and Privacy
Commissioner (the “Commissioner”) in paragraphs 78 and 79 of the Consideration Report that the
evidence adduced by the YHC did not meet its burden of proof that disclosure of the Complainant’s
and her newborn’s personal health information (the “Records”) to the -Iealth Centre
was necessary to provide them with at-home, follow up health care.

Notwithstanding the Commissioner’s decision to obtain additional information from Perinatal
Services BC, the only evidence in the consideration is that at the time the Records were sent on or
about _2016 to I c2lth Centre, the personal health information in the
Records was considered necessary to provide health care to the Complainant and her newborn, as
per the sworn statements of

The information provided in the letter dated November 10, 2017 from the Interim Director of
Perinatal Services BC provides an incomplete and insufficient basis to suggest that any of the
personal health information in the Records was not necessary in 2016. The response of

iiii| iiiii Iiecember 8, 2017 does not detract from the evidence of
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2. Recommendation No. 2

YHC is committed to a process of continual improvement and achieving clinical best practices. The
YHC will be conferring with Perinatal Services BC and other persons about the practices in British
Columbia through the Department of Health and Social Services regarding the disclosure of
personal health information to public health nurses who provide postpartum follow-up health care
to mothers and newborns.

3. Recommendation No. 3

YHC objects to the inclusion of this recommendation in the Consideration Report because YHC
was not given an opportunity to provide evidence or make submissions on the relevant issues.

[n any event, as the Commissioner is aware, at all material times YHC has had a Privacy Notice in
place throughout its hospitals to inform individuals about the disclosure of their personal health
information and their right to withhold or withdraw consent to collect, use and sharing of their
personal health information.

4, Recommendation No. 4

As previously indicated, after the process of conferring with Perinatal Services BC through the
Department of Health and Social Services is complete, YHC will be reviewing its practices with a
view to determining whether there is any justification for changing those practices.

Yours truly,

AKF/lp
Enclosurcs

cc: Yukon Hospital Corporation





